Column 1
Tariff
item
number
Chapter 81

Column 2

Column 3

Column 4

Column 5

Description of goods

Base Rate

Category

Note

Other base metals; cermets; articles
thereof

A

Chapter 82

Tools, implements, cutlery, spoons and
forks, of base metal; parts thereof of
base metal

A

Chapter 83

Miscellaneous articles of base metal

A

Chapter 84

Nuclear reactors, boilers, machinery and
mechanical appliances; parts thereof

A

Chapter 85

Electrical machinery and equipment and
parts thereof; sound recorders and
reproducers, television image and sound
recorders and reproducers, and parts and
accessories of such articles

A

Chapter 86

Railway or tramway locomotives,
rolling-stock and parts thereof; railway
or tramway track fixtures and fittings
and parts thereof; mechanical (including
electro-mechanical) traffic signalling
equipment of all kinds

A

Chapter 87

Vehicles other than railway or tramway
rolling-stock, and parts and accessories
thereof

A

Chapter 88

Aircraft, spacecraft, and parts thereof

A

Chapter 89

Ships, boats and floating structures

A

Chapter 90

Optical, photographic, cinematographic,
measuring, checking, precision, medical
or surgical instruments and apparatus;
parts and accessories thereof

A

Chapter 91

Clocks and watches and parts thereof

91.01

Wrist-watches, pocket-watches and other
watches, including stop-watches, with
case of precious metal or of metal clad
with precious metal.

A

91.02

Wrist-watches, pocket-watches and other
watches, including stop-watches, other
than those of heading 91.01.

A

91.03

Clocks with watch movements, excluding
clocks of heading 91.04.

A
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Column 1
Tariff
item
number
9104.00

Column 2

Column 3

Column 4

Column 5

Description of goods

Base Rate

Category

Note

Instrument panel clocks and clocks of a
similar type for vehicles, aircraft,
spacecraft or vessels.

A

91.05

Other clocks.

A

91.06

Time of day recording apparatus and
apparatus for measuring, recording or
otherwise indicating intervals of time,
with clock or watch movement or with
synchronous motor (for example,
time-registers, time-recorders).

A

9107.00

Time switches with clock or watch
movement or with synchronous motor.

A

91.08

Watch movements, complete and assembled.

A

91.09

Clock movements, complete and assembled.

A

91.10

Complete watch or clock movements,
unassembled or partly assembled
(movement sets); incomplete watch or
clock movements, assembled; rough watch
or clock movements.

A

91.11

Watch cases and parts thereof.

A

91.12

Clock cases and cases of a similar type
for other goods of this Chapter, and
parts thereof.

A

91.13

Watch straps, watch bands and watch
bracelets, and parts thereof.

9113.10

- Of precious metal or of metal clad
with precious metal

A

9113.20

- Of base metal, whether or not gold- or
silver-plated

A

9113.90

- Other:
Of leather or of composition
leather:
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Column 1
Tariff
item
number

Column 2

Column 3

Column 4

Column 5

Description of goods

Base Rate

Category

Note

Containing furskin or combined
or trimmed with precious metal,
metal clad with precious metal
or metal plated with precious
metal, precious stones,
semi-precious stones, pearls,
coral, elephants’ tusks or Bekko

16%

B7

Other

10%

B7

2%

B7

Other:
Composed of two or more materials,
no account being taken of
materials (for example, strings)
used only for assembly
Other

A

91.14

Other clock or watch parts.

A

Chapter 92

Musical instruments; parts and
accessories of such articles

A

Chapter 93

Arms and ammunition; parts and
accessories thereof

A

Chapter 94

Furniture; bedding, mattresses, mattress
supports, cushions and similar stuffed
furnishings; lamps and lighting
fittings, not elsewhere specified or
included; illuminated signs, illuminated
name-plates and the like; prefabricated
buildings

94.01

Seats (other than those of heading
94.02), whether or not convertible into
beds, and parts thereof.

9401.10

- Seats of a kind used for aircraft

A

9401.20

- Seats of a kind used for motor
vehicles

A

9401.30

- Swivel seats with variable height
adjustment

A

9401.40

- Seats other than garden seats or
camping equipment, convertible into
beds

A
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Column 1
Tariff
item
number
9401.50

Column 2

Column 3

Column 4

Column 5

Description of goods

Base Rate

Category

Note

- Seats of cane, osier, bamboo or
similar materials

A

- Other seats, with wooden frames：
9401.61

-- Upholstered

A

9401.69

-- Other

A

- Other seats, with metal frames：
9401.71

-- Upholstered

A

9401.79

-- Other

A

9401.80

- Other seats

A

9401.90

- Parts:
Of leather

3.8%

Other

B7
A

94.02

Medical, surgical, dental or veterinary
furniture (for example, operating
tables, examination tables, hospital
beds with mechanical fittings, dentists’
chairs); barbers’ chairs and similar
chairs, having rotating as well as both
reclining and elevating movements; parts
of the foregoing articles.

A

94.03

Other furniture and parts thereof.

A

94.04

Mattress supports; articles of bedding
and similar furnishing (for example,
mattresses, quilts, eiderdowns,
cushions, pouffes and pillows) fitted
with springs or stuffed or internally
fitted with any material or of cellular
rubber or plastics, whether or not
covered.

A

94.05

Lamps and lighting fittings including
searchlights and spotlights and parts
thereof, not elsewhere specified or
included; illuminated signs, illuminated
name-plates and the like, having a
permanently fixed light source, and
parts thereof not elsewhere specified or
included.

A
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Column 1
Tariff
item
number
9406.00

Column 2

Column 3

Column 4

Column 5

Description of goods

Base Rate

Category

Note

Prefabricated buildings.

A

Chapter 95

Toys, games and sports requisites; parts
and accessories thereof

A

Chapter 96

Miscellaneous manufactured articles

96.01

Worked ivory, bone, tortoise-shell,
horn, antlers, coral, mother-of-pearl
and other animal carving material, and
articles of these materials (including
articles obtained by moulding).

A

9602.00

Worked vegetable or mineral carving
material and articles of these
materials; moulded or carved articles of
wax, of stearin, of natural gums or
natural resins or of modelling pastes,
and other moulded or carved articles,
not elsewhere specified or included;
worked, unhardened gelatin (except
gelatin of heading 35.03) and articles
of unhardened gelatin.

A

96.03

Brooms, brushes (including brushes
constituting parts of machines,
appliances or vehicles), hand-operated
mechanical floor sweepers, not
motorised, mops and feather dusters;
prepared knots and tufts for broom or
brush making; paint pads and rollers;
squeegees (other than roller squeegees).

A

9604.00

Hand sieves and hand riddles.

A

9605.00

Travel sets for personal toilet, sewing
or shoe or clothes cleaning.

96.06

Buttons, press-fasteners, snap-fasteners
and press-studs, button moulds and other
parts of these articles; button blanks.

A

96.07

Slide fasteners and parts thereof.

A
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5.28%

B7

Column 1
Tariff
item
number
96.08

Column 2

Column 3

Column 4

Column 5

Description of goods

Base Rate

Category

Note

Ball point pens; felt tipped and other
porous-tipped pens and markers; fountain
pens, stylograph pens and other pens;
duplicating stylos; propelling or
sliding pencils; pen-holders,
pencil-holders and similar holders;
parts (including caps and clips) of the
foregoing articles, other than those of
heading 96.09.

A

96.09

Pencils (other than pencils of heading
96.08), crayons, pencil leads, pastels,
drawing charcoals, writing or drawing
chalks and tailors’ chalks.

A

9610.00

Slates and boards, with writing or
drawing surfaces, whether or not framed.

A

9611.00

Date, sealing or numbering stamps, and
the like (including devices for printing
or embossing labels), designed for
operating in the hand; hand-operated
composing sticks and hand printing sets
incorporating such composing sticks.

A

96.12

Typewriter or similar ribbons, inked or
otherwise prepared for giving
impressions, whether or not on spools or
in cartridges; ink-pads, whether or not
inked, with or without boxes.

A

96.13

Cigarette lighters and other lighters,
whether or not mechanical or electrical,
and parts thereof other than flints and
wicks.

A

96.14

Smoking pipes (including pipe bowls) and
cigar or cigarette holders, and parts
thereof.

A

96.15

Combs, hair-slides and the like;
hairpins, curling pins, curling grips,
hair-curlers and the like, other than
those of heading 85.16, and parts
thereof.

A

96.16

Scent sprays and similar toilet sprays,
and mounts and heads therefor;
powder-puffs and pads for the
application of cosmetics or toilet
preparations.

A

138

Column 1
Tariff
item
number
9617.00

Column 2

Column 3

Column 4

Column 5

Description of goods

Base Rate

Category

Note

Vacuum flasks and other vacuum vessels,
complete with cases; parts thereof other
than glass inners.

A

9618.00

Tailors’ dummies and other lay figures;
automata and other animated displays
used for shop window dressing.

A

Chapter 97

Works of art, collectors’pieces and
antiques

A
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